What is Neighbourhood Watch?

Neighbourhood Watch (in some areas known as Home Watch) is a way in which communities can help themselves to stay safe and keep down crime. Neighbourhood Watch schemes are groups of volunteers who work in partnership with the police and other local partners to build safe and friendly communities. The aim is to help people protect themselves and their properties and to reduce the fear of crime by means of improved home security, greater vigilance, accurate reporting of suspicious incidents to the police and by fostering a community spirit.
Neighbourhood Watch objectives include:
· Helping to prevent crime by improving security, increasing vigilance, creating and maintaining a caring community and reducing opportunities for crime by increasing crime prevention awareness.
· Assisting the police in detecting crime by promoting effective communication and the prompt reporting of suspicious and criminal activity.
· Helping to reduce undue fear of crime by providing accurate information about risks and by promoting a sense of security and community spirit, particularly amongst the more vulnerable members of the community.
· Improving police community liaison by providing effective communications through Neighbourhood Watch messaging systems which warn Coordinators of local crime trends which they can disseminate to their scheme members, and by members informing the police of incidents when they occur.
Wiltshire police support Neighbourhood Watch, however the scheme is not run by the police, although they will provide help and assistance. By letting the police know of anything suspicious that you see or hear, you are helping to reduce the opportunities for crime to occur. The more difficult it can be made for the criminal, the more likely it is that crime can be reduced.

There are active Neighbourhood Watch schemes in nearby villages and Whiteparish Parish Council believes that, whilst overall crime is low in the village, a Neighbourhood Watch scheme would make an important contribution to the community. We are therefore inviting residents who are interested in supporting their local community, particularly those who may have been involved on past schemes, to make themselves known to the Parish Clerk, Maria Pennington, in order that a Whiteparish scheme can be re-launched. 
E-mail: maria.pennington456@btinternet.com
Telephone: 01722 711858
